Warsaw Traffic Safety Commission

Wednesday, January 4, 2012 10:30 a.m.

A scheduled meeting of the Warsaw Traffic Safety Commission was held Wednesday, January 4, 2012 at 10:30 a.m. at the Warsaw Police Department. Voting members in attendance were, **Mike Klondaris, Dan Robinson, Cindy Dobbins, Greg Schroeder and Steve Foster. Kip Shuter, and Joel Beam were not present.** Ex-Officio members in attendance were, Lacy Francis, Jeremy Skinner and Mayor Thallemer. Scott Whitaker was also absent. Also in attendance were Times Union reporter Jennifer Peryam and Don Potter, representing Warsaw Commons development.

Steve Foster called the meeting to order.

Mayor Thallemer made board appointments and administered oaths to those members present. Mayor Thallemer also gave a brief explanation and description of duties of the Warsaw Traffic and Safety Commission. Supporting ordinances to follow immediately. Kip Shuter and Steve Foster were retained as Administrator and Secretary respectively. Cindy Dobbins moved to approve the November 2, 2011 meeting minutes. Greg Schroeder seconded the motion. Minutes accepted as written.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. None reported

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Warsaw Commons Dan Robinson's motion to approve the request made for the right-turn entrance and right-turn exit from and onto State Road 15 approximately 180' South of the midway point between CR 300 N and CR 350 N made by Don Potter representing Thompson Thrift/Warsaw Commons Development. Subject to design approval of Indiana Department of Transportation and the Warsaw Traffic Safety Commission. Cindy Dobbins seconded the motion. Motion passed with Mike Klondaris abstaining.
- 2. Silveus Crossing Jeremy Skinner reported that his office had been contacted by interested parties regarding the improper use of the bi-directional left-hand turn lane for North/South traffic on CR 150 W. Jeremy will review the information with the police department for enforcement as well as verifying appropriate signage.

Cindy Dobbins requested that the traffic commission review the 2 hour parking limits in the municipal lot in the future.

Dan Robinson moved to adjourn, seconded by Greg Schroeder. Meeting adjourned.

The next regular scheduled meeting is February 1, 2012 at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Steven C. Foster